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Monthly Command Report 

For August 2021 

Emergency Response: 

For the month of August, there were a total of 36 fire calls. Average response time for the month 

was 05 minutes and 54 seconds. This is a door-to-door time.  

For the month of August, there were total of 57 911 EMS calls with 31 Transports and 26 non- 

transports. Of the transports, there were 28 ALS and 03 BLS calls.  

In addition, there were 61 facility transfers completed.  

For the month of August there were a total of 118 EMS runs.  

ALS- Advanced Life Support  

BLS- Basic Life Support 

Emergency Vehicles:  

B-22(91)- Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report. The hose reel 

failed and was replaced in house. 

5-TON/B92:  No Change in status since January. Apparatus will go to auction soon. 

2 ½ Ton 21 B (93): Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report, and no 

change in status from last month. 

E-22(90):  No change in status since January. Apparatus still needs to be scheduled for annual 

PM.  

E-21(91):  Apparatus is currently out of service and at Billy Bob’s repair shop. Siddons has 

agreed to allow us to postpone repair until we are closer to taking receipt of the new engine.   

Loaner Engine: Due to the situation with E21, Siddons Martin was kind enough to provide the 

department with a loaner engine, free of charge. It is our responsibility to maintain the engine 

while it is in service. Siddons is allowing us to keep the loaner engine in service until we take 

delivery of a replacement engine for E21.  Engine is in good working order. 

T-22(90): Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report.  



 

  
 

M-23(90):  Unit is being checked daily without any major issues to report.  

M-22(91):  The medic unit is being checked daily without any major issues to report.  

M-21 (New Medic Unit): Unit is being checked daily. There was a minor accident involving this 

unit, and there was some minor damage to the passenger side. Weston’s pain and body is 

working directly with Siddons for the repairs. 

Command: The unit is being checked daily. As our other aged equipment, our maintenance cost 

is becoming substantial. Just like any of our frontline equipment, it must be reliable. Once local 

dealers begin receiving more inventory, we will start working on acquiring its replacement.  

Rescue 22 (90): Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report.  

MISC:   

There has still been no progress towards acquiring a new frontline engine. The price increase that 

we were made aware of, did take affect August 1st. In addition, the pre-pay discount will drop off 

at the end of September, and Siddons will be required to put together a new proposal. If we place 

the order before the end of September, Siddons will honor the full discount.  

Personnel:   

We are still working to increase our number of local volunteers.  

Volunteer Bobby Blankenship III successfully earned his TCFP and is fully dual certified in the 

state of Texas. 

Administration:  

Command staff is working with TCDRS to complete our census so that a proposal may be put 

together. Despite previous belief, we are not required to have all staff in the retirement system.  

Training: 

EMS 

Crews reviewed and trained on the following:  

• EMS Operations 

• 12 Lead Placement  

• Hospital locations & level of care  

• Lucas, stair chair, backboard & stretcher operations 

• Waveform Capnography  

• BLS & Advanced airways 

 



 

  
 

 

 

Fire 

Crews reviewed and trained on the following: 

• Hose advancement  

• Pump ops 

• Fire ground ops 

• Radio ops 

• Area familiarization 

• Apparatus familiarization 

• Ladder ops 

• Hydrant ops 

• Drafting 

• Wildland ops 

• Brush truck ops 

• CAD Training 

Station:  

Any public walk ups to the department are being redirected to the front doors instead on leaving 

the apparatus bays open. This is to ensure health safety for both the public and the personnel.  

 

Grants/Donations:  

 

The new heavy brush truck is operational and able to respond to calls. The lights and siren will 

be installed the week of September 12th. 

 

 

Public Relations: 

 

The department is beginning to sit back down internally as well as with local business owners to 

discuss and plan how we can safely begin to be more involved in the community with public 

relation events.  

 

Fire: Our biggest obstacle remains to be the age and condition of apparatus and equipment, 

leaving more equipment out of service than in service.  

Annual SCBA flow tests were completed on August 13th.  

 

 



 

  
 

EMS:   

The Standard Medical Operating Protocols are currently in the review stage. Once thoroughly 

cleared for any errors or adjustments, we will launch them. A soft launch has already been 

completed so that the staff may start studying them. 

 

 

Misc.:  A major focus point of the department has been to create a strong professional working 

relationship with surrounding departments.  

 

Prepared & Reviewed by: 

 

Adam Marconi   

Adam Marconi- Fire Chief / EMS Director      


